
From: Disclosure GV <disclosure@utah.gov> 
Date: Fri, May 17, 2024 at 9:48 AM 
Subject: Re: Let's get specific: Teuscher, Pierruci, unreported "Conservative Millennial PAC Donation" on 
7/7/2023. Where is the money. 
To: Greg Green  
 
Mr. Green, 
 
In response to your questions: 

What is the amount, and what is the source of these funds?  

• The Conservative Millennials PAC disclosed a $1,500 donation to Rep. Pierucci on 9/15/23. This 
was also disclosed by Rep. Pierucci, who recorded receiving the contribution on 9/16/23. 

•  



•  

Why is Teuscher transferring money to Pierucci (either for or on behalf of the Conservative Millennial 
PAC), two months in advance of receiving a PAC donation?  

• We see Venmo as falling under the category of “any other type of contribution” based on the 
definition of “received” in 20A-11-303(1)(b)(iv). Therefore, the contribution should be reported 
when the “contribution’s benefit inures to the legislative office candidate.” 

Why is this donation not recorded by Teuscher, Pierucci, or Conservative Millennial PAC 
at https://disclosures.utah.gov/? 

• This donation was disclosed by both Rep. Pierucci and the Conservative Millennials PAC in 
September 2023.  

Was Teuscher advancing money expected from the PAC to Pierucci?  

Was Teuscher making a transfer of money on behalf of the Conservative Millennial PAC that went to 
Pierucci and was subsequently unreported? 

• Rep. Teuscher is listed as a primary officer on the Conservative Millennials PAC. Therefore, it is 
permissible for him to be transferring donations on behalf of the PAC. As mentioned above, this 
donation was reported in September 2023.  

https://le.utah.gov/xcode/Title20A/Chapter11/20A-11-S303.html?v=C20A-11-S303_2021030520210305
https://disclosures.utah.gov/


We continue to find that there has been no violation of the code, as these transactions have been 
reported. If you don’t like or agree with the laws, please work with your legislators to improve them. 
Should you win the election you would have the opportunity to propose new legislation as well. 
Therefore, we consider this complaint resolved and this is our final response on the matter. 

Best, 

 

Office of the Utah Lieutenant Governor 
Capitol Suite 220 
Phone: 801-538-1041 
Website: www.disclosures.utah.gov 
Email: disclosure@utah.gov 
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